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RSVP before deadline 

See details included inside 

 

 

David Ralston after com-
pleting his 100th race for 
2019 at Paul Stofko's 
Turkey Recovery race. 
 
Pictured with Clarence 
Melion, (center) and Jack 
Kashak (on the right). 
 
From what we hear, he 
did not stop there! 

DAVID’S 100TH RACE 

JUNIOR STRIDER NEWS 
 
   The Junior Strider XC season concluded with nearly 20 kids making the 
trip to Shelbyville, Indiana, on the 23

rd
 of November.  We had some “old tim-

ers,” a few new faces, and were joined by a group from Rensselaer for the 
second year.  The kids seemed to enjoy meeting and running with fellow 
runners in the Northwest Indiana area. The weather started out pretty good 
for the high school girls and even some of the younger kids, but by the after-
noon it started to rain, and the wind picked up making for pretty miserable 
conditions.  None-the-less the kids all hung in there and did a great job.  
Thank you to everyone who made the trip, including the kids, parents, and 
coaches.  I really appreciate everyone’s help stepping in wherever needed.  
It truly was a team effort. 
   In the regular races, anyone finishing in the top 25 for their age group 
makes the podium for a special award.  This year we had several kids who 
accomplished that, they included:  Mia Fry – 22

nd
 (8 year old girls), Annalise 

Yeager – 4
th
 (13 year old girls), Elliza Pycraft – 16

th
 (13 year old girls),     

Emma Bell – 23
rd

 (14 year old girls), and Amzie Maienbrook (15/16 year old 
girls).  We also had the girls participate in the Race of the Americas and all 
were in the top 25.  They included Hannah Fagen, Lilith Dageforde, and Ava 
Fagen.  Congratulations to all! 
   I also want to thank all the coaches who helped throughout the entire XC 
season.  Without you the Junior Strider program would not be possible.  It 
takes all of you to make this successful.   I and  the kids truly appreciate 
everything you do. 
   A reminder for our high school seniors, we will be starting to accept appli-

cations for the Jim Cox Memorial Scholarship beginning in January.  Again, 

we will be doing online applications.  Look for more details soon.  Thanks 

everyone and Happy New Year! 

Beth Boyer, Youth Runner Programs & Scholarships 

REMINDER 

Deadline for 

submissions for 

February 2020 INSTEP 

Friday, January 10, 2020 

 

Email them to 

Cecilia M Bernal 

Instep Editor 

instep@calstrider.org 
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LINK FOR ONLINE REGISTRATION: 
 
https://runsignup.com/Race/IN/Merrillville/GoldCupSeriesBanquetAwardsCeremony?remMeAttempt=  

https://runsignup.com/Race/IN/Merrillville/GoldCupSeriesBanquetAwardsCeremony?remMeAttempt=
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OFFICERS: 
 

President 
Jose F. Lopez 

president@calstrider.org 

 

Vice President 
Barb Hamner 

vp@calstrider.org 
 

Treasurer 
Dan Koch 

treasurer@calstrider.org 
 

Secretary 
Lisa Beecher 

secretary@calstrider.org 
 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS: 
 

Social & Sponsorship Chair 
 

social@calstrider.org  

 

Public Relations 
Erin Higy 

pr@calstrider.org  

 

Gold Cup & Sponsored Race Series 
Ed Caccavale 

goldcup@calstrider.org  

 

Membership & Volunteers 
Amy Maciejewski 

membership@calstrider.org 

 
 

 
 

Youth Runner Programs 
& Scholarships 

  

youthprograms@calstrider.org 

 
Bylaws & Disabled Runner Fund 

Marialena Nagel 
bylaws@calstrider.org 

 

Adult Running Programs 
 

adultprograms@calstrider.org 

 

 
 

An RRCA member 

running club serving  

Northwest Indiana and 

Northeast Illinois 

for over 40 years. 

Check out our website:  www.calstrider.org 
 

Webmaster, Mike Wilson, webmaster@calstrider.org 


